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Károly Király Wrote A Letter to Party Leaders 
 
 During the summer, Károly Király (b. 1930), the dissident ethnic Hungarian politician 
from Transylvania, has written another letter – criticizing the public state of affairs in 
Rumania – to President Ceausescu.  Semi-official agencies in Bucharest have just now 
forwarded the text of the letter to us.  (See Appendix No. 2) 
 
 As his writings reveal, Király is disturbed not only by the regular trespasses 
against human and nationality rights, but also by the flow of diversionary influence and 
propaganda which aims to set the masses of Rumanians against Hungarians and the 
neighboring peoples.  In order to illustrate his point, he attached an anonymous letter 
which was mailed to him this year.  (See Appendix No. 1.) This letter is a good reflection 
of the widespread inimical views which -- thanks to the official propaganda efforts -- are 
gaining greater acceptance among large number of Rumanians. 
 
 Király sent as copy of his own letter, as well as a copy of the anonymous letter he 
received, to the country's former Premier, Ion Gheorghe Maurer, who was removed from 
office by Ceausescu.  In his answer, Maurer acknowledges the receipt of the above and 
thanks Király for them (See Appendix No. 3.). 
 
 

APPENDIX 1 
 

Anonymous Letter Sent to Király Károly, 
July 20, 1987 

 
Comrade Director! 
 
 I have been listening to your remarks concerning the situation of Transylvania's 
Hungarian minority, as broadcast by Radio Free Europe.  I have several reasons for 
disagreeing with you: 
 
 You [Hungarians] joined the [Communist] Party side by side with the Jews, who proved 
themselves to be smarter and quicker.  Immediately after August 23, one could count the 
ethnic Rumanian party members on one hand . . .  Well, you got what you wanted.  And now 
you are yelling and banging on the door, [pleading] for someone to stand up in your 
defense.  You failed to realize that by rushing to join the party -- which we, Rumanians, 
had no use for -- you sinned against the people, the Rumanian nation;  the same nation 
that has already suffered greatly throughout history, in part because of its Hungarian 
minorities, and in part at the hand of the irredentist detachments that entered the 
country after the [1940] Vienna Arbitration. 
 
 Allow me to pose one question:  If the Hungarian minority were living not in Rumania, 
but somewhere else, say, in the Soviet Union, would they have acted the same way? 
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 I assure you that there is no one who cares about the fate of the Rumanian minority 
(that lives in contemporary Bessarabia);  perhaps because that is the way Communists 
sympathies are evidenced, and also because their fate is simply the fate of minorities 
under communism. 
 
 Then why should you have more rights than those provided by our great Eastern 
"Brothers" to their ethnic minorities?  I say this with our 400, or actually close to 
500,000 Rumanian brothers who live beyond the Prut River, whose fate we cannot even follow 
any longer, because they have been deported to the deepest Caucasian or Siberian regions.  
There is no question of schools, journals, newspapers, culture or language-use.  We used 
to have a radio station that broadcast from Iasi, but Big Brother took action and the 
station was eliminated, so our Rumanian blood-brothers living beyond the borders cannot 
hear any Rumanian words.  The same time this happened, they also discontinued the 
[Hungarian-language] station in Marosvasarhely and Temesvar, but I can only applaud this:  
After all, it is only just, isn't it?  And now I pose the question again:  If the 
Hungarian minority were living in the Soviet Union, would they behave the same way?  [In 
my view] they act the way they do only because they know that we, Rumanians, have always 
tolerated mistreatment in the past. 
 
 Around 1937 I used to live in Nagybanya, where the following signs were displayed on 
the walls of local offices:  "Speak Rumanian;  only Rumanian!"  And still, you 
[Hungarians] spoke Hungarian.  This was a painful experience for us;  we could not 
understand how a national minority could be so malevolent and stubborn in their response 
to such official instructions.  At least during the eight hours spent in the offices they 
should have been speaking the language of the people whose country they were living. 
 
 Perhaps I should not have to mention that we Rumanians are the people of Ion 
Antonescu;  that Antonescu, who was one of the greatest of Rumanians, even if he was 
convicted and executed.  After all, it was done not by Rumanians, but by Russians.  
Recently, after so many years, they published the book written by Aurel, based on archival 
records;  even though it was confiscated immediately after its appearance, because it 
acknowledged and proved [Antonescu's] true Rumanian greatness.  As I said, we Rumanians 
fought amidst great human sacrifices all the way to Stalingrad, just to save your [the 
Hungarians'] skins, as we have done once before in 1918 [sic!] when we saved you from Bela 
Kun.  And yet, during the last war you attacked us from the rear in cowardly fashion, took 
Transylvania from us, and sent only occupation troops to the Russian front.  All the while 
it was us who fought, with bared chests, against the Russian masses and tanks.  And now 
you are crying that your life is hard;  but that is the way things are everywhere under 
communism.  People do not live better even in your own Hungary;  the only difference is 
that you look at life differently and cross the borders more frequently.  Life is very 
expensive in Hungary as well, there are a great many shortages and, to top it off, the 
country is burdened by foreign debts.  I am not saying that life is great in Rumania, but 
you and the Jews are not the only ones responsible for this.  You could not know what 
communism really meant, and could have thought that things would remain the way they were 
in the Hungarian Autonomous Region, in the middle of our country.  But, of course, which 
country could have allowed such thing to happen?  Fortunately, we are always learning from 
the mistakes we make, and bridge our difficulties, even if we have to make a pact with the 
devil. 
 
 We have not invited Kadar to Transylvania to declare here that he has no territorial 
claims against Rumania, as Ceausescu had done in Bessarabia, under pressure exerted by 
Brezhnev.  But no matter, as we all know, words are soon forgotten;  and, in any event, 
they can say in Hungary that they have no territorial claims, and still they published the 
book titled The History of Transylvania in its falsified and irredentist form.  Now they 
want to send that book to Rumania, and I can even imagine that their true intention is to 
see it become part of the curriculum in our Hungarian-language classrooms. 
 
 Where did you get the notion to propose that Rumanian pupils should be taught 
Rumanian language and literature by ethnic Hungarian teachers who do not speak a word of 
Rumanian?  How could their students speak Rumanian, if the teachers have no knowledge of 
the language?  Where did you get the notion to ask that streets and districts in our 
country should have Hungarian names?  Are you whining that you do not have enough rights?  
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Go to Sepsiszentgyorgy or to any of the agricultural cooperatives in Kovaszna County, and 
you will hear only Hungarian spoken in the offices.  Also in Sepsiszentgyorgy there is 
sport club named "Egyesules," that is "Unification."  What kind of unification is implied 
by that name?  A unification with whom?  The unification has already taken place;  what 
other unification would the local residents desire?  They are apparently a minority living 
among the majority, and yet they cry for unification.  Also in the city of 
Sepsiszentgyorgy, near one of the tobacconists, where the map of the Simeria district 
stands, there is a local stadium with the sign scratched on its wall:  "Nepstadion."  
[People's Stadium] This shows how much you [Hungarians] are attracted to our kind;  so 
what kind of freedom do you still demand? 
 
 If it were up to me, I would pack up every one of you and let Kadar take you away, 
as the Poles had done with the Germans in the occupied areas;  except for the difference 
that the Poles have taken the Germans' land in lieu of reparations, because they in turn 
were robbed by the Russians.  I would have much more to write, but seeing the multitude of 
injustices about which you are complaining, blood rushes to my head and forget everything 
else. 
 
 I recommend that you rest quietly on your past glories, because Ceausescu knows what 
he is doing and why.  The principle is the homogenization of the country.  As soon as we 
take care of you, we will have also taken care of communism.  After all, Rumanians are as 
good communists, as you [Hungarians] are good Rumanians.  You made a revolution under the 
leadership of Nagy [Imre Nagy, originally written as Noghi:  HPT], we Rumanians are 
fighting the same revolution every day by our passivity.  As Gorbachov said, Russian 
communism is a one-way street along which the people are marching to meet their leaders.  
The process in our country is by and large the same, but I would rather compare it to a 
flue, which a healthy organism can overcome.  And this is a principle held steadfastly by 
every Rumanian.  It would be better if you were to learn Rumanian well;  after all, the 
bread you eat was grown in Rumanian soil, irrigated by our blood, not yours.  If you do 
not like this, leave;  we would be only happy to see this.  If that happened, there would 
be an end to the centuries-old infighting, and I can assure you that we would not be sorry 
to see you go.  We may regret seeing the Germans leave, but not you. 
 
 A Rumanian patriot who, regrettably, lives in a communist country. 
 
 

APPENDIX 2 
 

Letter of Károly Király to President Ceausescu, 
August 16, 1987 

 
To Comrade Nicolae Ceausescu, 
First Secretary of the Rumanian Communist Party! 
 
 I am writing this letter to you as the festive day of August 23 is approaching.  In 
only a few days, one short week, we will celebrate that historical date;  and on this 
occasion I am sending you my warmest greeting.  Let me also wish you good health and much 
joy in your personal life, too, as well as a long life. 
 
 Many years have passed since we have been in direct personal and working contact 
with each other.  It has been fifteen years since I resigned my position as member of the 
Political Executive Committee and as First Secretary, and twelve years since I ceased 
being a member of the Central Committee and the State Council.  That is how long it has 
been since we have last had any personal contact. 
 
 In 1978 there was some talk of a separate meeting between us, in connection with my 
letter in which I have conveyed to you my thoughts on the cult of personality and the 
nationality issue.  However, the meeting never took place. 
 
 I have many lasting and pleasant memories of the time when I was a member of the 
Political Executive Committee;  and these include not only recollections of the hunting 
excursions in the Barot, Hargita and Bodok Mountains, or the vacations spent on the 
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Neptun.   
 
 I am also thinking of the occasions when you invited me for private talks, some of 
which lasted one or two hours.  The themes of these conversations were never pre-
established;  on the contrary, we talked openly and honestly, and these exchanges had 
definite positive influence on the evaluation of several important economic, political and 
social issues and problems. 
 
 Every one of these conversations have been initiated by you.  I recall the first 
occasion, back in 1969, when, after one of the meetings of the Political Executive 
Committee, you turned to me and said:  "Come in and see me, Király!"  And I did.  You did 
not sit down behind your desk;  we paced the room together, and you turned to me with 
questions such as:  "What is new, Király?"  I did not know what you meant exactly, so I 
answered:  "Nothing much, Comrade Ceausescu.  Work is proceeding in a normal manner, but I 
feel that we will always have worries, because life is like that.  As soon as we solve one 
problem, another one crops up."  And you asked:  "What kind of problems?"  And I answered:  
"Here is the problem of domestic animal breeding, for example."  You took special note of 
this, and asked in a natural tone:  "What problems do we have with animal breeding?"  I 
told him that there were great problems, and continued:  "The size of our domestic animal 
stock has decreased, especially in the private sector;  even though for a long time the 
proportion of state and private sectors has been about in balance, as based on the number 
of animals."  "And why is the number of cattle declining?" -- you asked.  I answered:  
"Because people are not interested in keeping animals;  and, by not making them 
interested, we are losing a number of very important things:  barns, feed, labor-force (in 
the private sector, it is the old people and children who take care of animals, in 
addition to their primary work.) At the same time, we have to invest millions in the state 
sector -- I continued -- to build new stables, and to equip them with water and 
electricity.  We must train caretakers to nurture the animals, and in addition we must 
introduce a new, special system of personal administration.  We must do all these things, 
even though it would be a shame for us to give up on local economic solutions in favor of 
expensive investment projects." 
 
 You paid close attention to me, and said only:  "Yes."  To my greatest pleasure, a 
bill was introduced at the next meeting of the Political Executive Committee, recommending 
financial support for animal breeding, promising special bonuses to animal breeders, 
suggesting an increase in the state purchase of milk, and promising a certain amount of 
feed to be allocated in accordance with the number of young cattle and the quantity of 
milk to be purchased by the state. 
 
 My joy became even greater when I found out about a new bill that would propose the 
elimination of animal breeding in the private sector, and turn all equipment over to the 
state sector.  [NOTE BY THE HPT:  This bill was prepared when it became clear that the 
state could not, and would not, support private animal breeding;  thus, since there was 
still a prohibition to butcher one's animals, the maintenance of compulsory animal 
breeding would only contribute to the shortage of food.  In light of the above, it is 
understandable why Király "was happy" to find out about this bill.] 
 
 I have tried to recall our meetings:  but let me not reiterate the content of every 
one of those occasions, even though this would be worthwhile.  I am referring to other 
conversations that touched upon internal worries.  One of these was the modification of 
the party's basic regulations, specifically those that relate to expelling members and 
referring them to the courts.  In the aftermath of our talk on this topic, members could 
be expelled only if local and other county authorities have approved of the expulsion, in 
accordance with the constitution and laws of the country. 
 
 At other times, we talked about the worries of the nation.  In other words, our 
personal conversations involved important issues, and I could refer to them as promising 
signs toward solving the problems of our society. 
 
 I remind you of all this, because it is widely accepted among party and state 
leaders that many timely problems could be solved only if our leaders would have the 
courage – in their capacity as members of the Political Executive Committee, the permanent 
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presidium or as first county secretaries – to introduce their proposals for the solution 
of our economic, political and social ills openly and bravely, using the responsibility 
that derives from their posts. 
 
 During the heated decade of the 1970s we could see and demonstrate that the top 
leadership of Rumania had the knowledge and backbone to conduct the required dialogue;  
they could even voice dissenting views.  At that time, we could even state such views to 
the First Secretary.  This view was shared at the time by individuals such as Ion Gheorghe 
Maurer, Emil Bodnaras, Ion Iliescu, Virgil Trofin, Janos Fazekas, Paul Nicolescu and 
Vasile Lupu.  It is regrettable that, as far as I know, there are few, or perhaps none, in 
your circle nowadays who think the same way and who would dare to express an independent 
opinion. 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu!  I am writing just as clearly and simply as I used to talk to you 
on previous occasions.  I have been prompted to do this by two events, both of which took 
place within one week.  One of these was very pleasant:  On August 17, 1987, it was I who 
had the honor to accept, in the name of our enterprise, the diploma and banner awarded to 
us as the outstanding factory of the branch.  (Our achievements in 1986 placed us in the 
fourth place.) Naturally, I view this as a moral success, both for myself and for the 
workers of the Marosvasarhely IPILF enterprise:  After all, it meant that our diligence, 
efforts and results have been recognized.  In other words, we have fulfilled the tasks 
given us i the framework of the unified national plan, conceived with the aim of enriching 
our nation's economy. 
 
 The other event took place on August 15, 1987, when I was summoned to the county 
party committee's offices, where I was received by a delegation from the Central Committee 
of the Rumanian Communist Party, lead by Comrade Merghidean.  Also present were Comrades 
Matei and Enache, as well as Comrade Almasan, the Deputy Director of the county party 
committee.  I had with me [Ms.] Amalia Olteana, an engineer from the factory. 
 
 Before proceeding with what happened on August 15, let me interject what happened on 
August 13.  The leader of the vegetable farm at Brand, Petru Cretu, came to me at my home, 
saying:  "Comrade Director, we have a big problem!"  "What happened, Petrica?" -- I asked.  
He told me that he was visited on the farm by a comrade from the Central Committee, who 
threatened to have him kicked out of his position;  what is more, he even made threatening 
statements about me.  At my question, what was the problem, what were they talking about 
with the above mentioned comrade, he answered that there was a great big scandal, because 
they took the 8 tons of wheat that was grown on the 2 hectares of land, and distributed it 
among the workers.  I immediately asked:  "Look, Cretu, are you sure you acted legally?  
Did not you give the workers more than what they are legally entitled to?  Or, did you 
give some wheat to some people who are not our workers?  What have you done, anyway?"  His 
answer was the following:  "Comrade Director, I obeyed all legal prescriptions, and acted 
accordingly.  I took the workers who received no land from the cooperative or from anyone 
else, and who did not get any land from us either, and I gave each one of them 120 
kilograms of wheat.  But only to those who work at our job-site, and who are entitled to 
receive family allowance because of their children.  I have the list of names with me;  
every one of our physical workers signed it, and the cooperative countersigned it in the 
village.  It is even signed and stamped by the president of the village council.  And by 
the representative of the CUASC.  In other words, it has three signatures and a stamp, as 
the law prescribes." 
 
 Well, then, what made some people so angry?  At this, Cretu mentioned two things 
[that were said by the Central Committee member]:  Why are we growing wheat, when it was 
not in the central plan?  And if we do grow wheat, why do we distribute it among the 
workers, instead of turning it to the state? 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu, let me add a remark here:  It appears to me, that this man from 
the Central Committee was looking for wheat that does not exist.  In Maros county, the 
realistic per hectare crop-production is 2,100-2,300 kilograms.  However, in abeyance of 
instructions from the Minister of Agriculture, a production of 3,200 kilograms per hectare 
had to be reported -- according to comrades Emil Bobu, Pacoste and Barbulescu.  I also 
know that this applied to every county;  it was a general decree.  (For example, in Vaslui 
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the crop was 200 kilograms, so they had to report 600;  in Galati county the actual 
harvest was 1,000 kilograms, so they reported 2,000.) 
 
 And now, if you permit me, I return to what happened at the Party Committee's 
offices on August 15.  As it turned out, it was the continuation of what happened earlier.  
The same thing happened to me as to Petru Cretu.  I was called to account for the same 
thing:  Why are we growing wheat, and why do we distribute it among our men?  What is 
more, one of the delegates of the Central Committee, a certain individual called 
Merghidean, lectured me with the following:  "We will figure out exactly what is the 
difference between the price of wheat and vegetables grown on a hectare of land.  Based on 
a quick figuring, I can state that the Director and the COM is responsible for 127,000 
Lei.  Go ahead, prepare the indictment.  Comrade Director, we will remove you from your 
post.  As for myself, I will kick your ass."  I do not wish to go into details concerning 
what I told that crude bumpkin, who is not familiar with most basic rules of civilized 
behavior. 
 
 This tone of voice and this behavior shocked me.  Of course, I was not really 
surprised, because it is well known that this kind of behavior is common among those who 
are responsible for agricultural affairs, state farms (IAS), and state-operated machinery 
stations (SMA.) It is better suited to stable-masters and shepherds, yet it is 
characteristic of members of the state and party leadership, who bear great 
responsibility.  I was especially surprised by the behavior of a certain citizen Ion 
Dinca, who is a member of the Political Executive Committee and Deputy Prime Minister, and 
who carries handcuffs and a handgun with him on his trips to the countryside, so that he 
can take immediate action.  In addition to making insulting remarks to workers in 
responsible positions, I was also told that he also beat the director of a state farm -- 
in Giurgiu country, if I remember correctly -- over he head with a corn-stalk.  According 
to the wisdom of the Rumanian people:  men in inferior positions imitate their superiors.  
But what really hurts is not the insulting words, the demeaning actions, the injustices or 
the usurpation of power, but the fact that certain individuals holding party and state 
functions treat people worse than the former landlords used to treat their servants. 
 
 Ignoring individual personalities, and trampling on morality and human dignity, are 
behavior patterns that disregard the lawful norms of the state and the basic rules of the 
party. 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu, how did we get to this state of affairs;  how can people tolerate 
so much brutality without complaint?  We, communists, have an ideal:  We loudly proclaimed 
that we will build a new society, a new and just society, that everything we do is for the 
benefit of mankind, and that human beings are our most important capital.  [Our 
proclamations also included] those things I have just dared writing to you;  I am 
referring to the things I have said at the beginning of my letter.  I still respect you, 
because I have sensed in you a certain thirst to drink from the original source;  you 
wanted to know the truth, whatever people would tell you in all sincerity.  If this were 
not the case, you would not have invited me to talk with you for the second and third 
time.  I have not idolized you, as many of my colleagues and co-workers had done in those 
days.  And look how far we have come from those days, and at what price!  I am not even 
talking about the country's economic situation, which could be called miserable.  The 
political atmosphere is very depressing, lying is more fashionable than ever before;  what 
is more, it has risen to the level of statesmanship.  And all this was made possible, 
because you surrounded yourself by individuals who are simple careerists and adventurers, 
entirely lacking a sense of responsibility.  You allowed yourself to be swayed by a mass 
of praise -- some of which were deserved, while some were not.  You are being idolized, 
lied to, seduced and flattered.  At the same time, the country has found itself in a 
miserable condition.  I was talking about these problems with Comrade Ion Gheorghe Maurer, 
and told him about my intention to look you up, to ask for an audience with you, so that I 
could tell you everything honestly and with the best intentions, and voice the desire and 
call to save whatever we could of our country's honor and prestige.  I quote what he 
replied to me:  "Király, I know that you will go ahead with your plan.  On the surface it 
seems like you have a chance to succeed.  Ceausescu used to like you, and -- as far as I 
know -- he still does.  You also know that I resigned from the post of Premier, because 
they ceased paying attention to me.  I got tired, too, of always fighting.  There were 
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times when I had a say-so on many different issues, but lately this has not been the case.  
Go ahead and try, if you want to."  I answered:  "Comrade Maurer, maybe Ceausescu does not 
know the real situation;  maybe he does not receive all the information."  And he 
answered:  "Maybe.  But if that is the case, if he does not have all the information, he 
is still the one to blame;  because he has the means to get all the information and find 
out the truth.  All he has to do is ask for accurate reports, and look around the country 
a little as an un-invited visitor, without pomp and ceremony, and he could get to know the 
real situation." 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu!  I have no intention of lecturing you.  I have only tried to 
present the raw reality, instead of paeans which you have not only become used to, but 
actually believe in.  I am convinced that by now you need all this praise and adoration as 
you need water or air, because you have allowed yourself to be inundated by them. 
 
 Even the worst nightmare must end sometime, and the awakening could result in 
serious shock;  a shock that has long been familiar to the people in the form of their 
slight salaries, the chronic shortage of food, the fact that the last of their harvest is 
taken away from their tables to be sold.  Or the practice of selling everything -- at cut-
rate prices -- ignoring the needs of the people who produce them with their sweat.  This 
is injustice.  May I remind you of the words uttered by M.  Kogalniceanu on the occasion 
of I. Cuza's elevation to the throne:  "Be a good ruler, listen to the voice of the people 
and moderate their sufferings!"  At least that was the meaning of his words, and that 
meaning is actual and noteworthy today. 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu, in closing allow me to briefly pose a question.  I would like to 
refer to a letter I received late this July.  It has not been signed by anyone;  but I am 
quite sure who its authors are.  So, what do we have here:  a letter which presents the 
policies pursued by the party and by you in the treatment of co-inhabitant nationalities.  
If you take the trouble to read the letter, you may notice a peculiar contradiction within 
it.  I am referring to the tainted attitude with which this issue is handled, employing a 
specifically emphatic national coloration and chauvinism in condemning us, Hungarians who 
reside in Rumania.  And also those Hungarians who live beyond this country;s borders;  
because, or so it is claimed, it was us who brought communism to Rumania, by not fighting 
bravely enough against Bolshevism during WWII, by being preoccupied with our own problems 
and ignoring the plight of Rumanians who live in the Soviet Union.  On this point, in 
theory at least, the author -- or, should I say, authors -- of the letter is correct.  We 
must not forget the Rumanians who live in the Moldavian Republic;  and we would like to 
express our solidarity with them in their struggle against nationalism and forced 
assimilation, in their efforts to preserve their culture.  It should be openly pointed out 
that they have no schools of their own, and they are not allowed to use their mother 
tongue.  Until now we have not done this;  but from now on we will.  On the other hand, 
had any of you, the people in the leadership of the Rumanian Communist Party, done 
anything in this cause?  As far as I know, you have done nothing;  but I could be wrong.  
Still, any position taken on this issue can only have legitimacy if -- while we ask 
another government, such as the one lead by Mikhail Gorbachov, to guarantee more freedom, 
to show more tolerance and respect human, ethnic and religious rights and the free 
enjoyment of language and culture -- we also do something similar in our own country.  
Because we can hardly ask the Soviets to suspend their policy of assimilation as long as 
it stubbornly and consistently persists in our country;  without hope for success, we 
would compromise ourselves before the whole world.  After all, this kind of policy is 
irrational, primitive, creating nothing but new problems for present and future alike.  As 
soon as Rumania's government initiates a straightforward policy in defense of ethnic 
Rumanians living in Soviet Moldavia, I will join their efforts immediately and without 
hesitation. 
 
 Comrade Ceausescu, in closing I ask you to think over the problems I mentioned in 
this letter.  Because I am not the only one, or the last one, who raises them.  In 
addition to Ion Gheorghe Maurer and myself, there are many others, good Rumanians, 
Hungarians and people of other nationality, who are ready to accept responsibility for the 
situation in which we are.  And anytime, without regard to the difficulty of the task, we 
are ready to participate in solving the problems.  After a thorough analysis, there should 
be radical changes implemented, but this depends on you alone.  However, change must not 
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consist solely of holding those responsible who approach the issues with positive 
criticism.  On the contrary, dialogues should be permitted and encouraged.  Would it be 
possible to see you as the starting point for a process of renewal, a revision of the 
economic and political situation, a serious reorganization, from the top to the bottom?  
After all, that would be easier and less painful than maintaining the status quo, and wait 
for the process of renewal to start from below, prompted by the dissatisfaction of the 
masses. 
 
 Enough said of the attached anonymous letter, even though it contains many things 
that deserve more serious reflections and objective analysis.  After all, the thinking 
evidenced in the letter could serve as the basis for a renewal of nationalism and 
chauvinism, poisoning souls and the friendship of peoples.  We must give up speculative 
and double-crossing policies, we must break with guilty conscience, and cease creating 
Judas' goats.  We have inherited these from the oppressors of the past:  the Ottoman 
Turks, Czarist Russia and the Austro-Hungarian Monarchy.  In our days, we should not allow 
mistaken policies to create new whipping boys by applying an obtuse behavior toward the 
co-inhabitant nationalities.  And here I would mention primarily the fate of the ethnic 
Hungarians.  As the writer of the attached anonymous letter said:  "We have gotten rid of 
the Jews, who were quicker and smarter than you;  the Germans we sell as in the time of 
slavery;  and the Hungarians will have no other recourse but to go to Kadar -- because 
that is the only way we Rumanians will ever be truly satisfied."  These are not my words;  
they are taken from the attached letter, scribbled by men of the Securitate. 
 
 I sincerely hope that I have not offended you.  I merely wanted to call things by 
their true names, and discuss some of the problems that await solution.  I am not 
expecting you to agree with everything as I have stated them.  But I still hope and trust 
in your honesty;  I am confident that you will take the necessary steps, not so much in 
relation to certain individuals, but with the kind of responsibility that is expected of 
one who answers for everything, and with the sense of mission that would still enable you 
to correct things.   
 
 With respectful greetings and best wishes, 
 

Károly Király 
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APPENDIX 3 
 

Letter of Ion Gheorghe Maurer to Károly Király, 
August 25, 1987 

 
Dear Király! 
 
 I have read your letter, of which you have sent me a copy.  I agree with everything 
you have put in it and sent to the leadership.  Except for the part where you write that 
you believe that things could still be corrected.  I send you and yours my sincere best 
wishes. 
 
 With love and empathy, 
 

Ion Gheorghe Maurer 




